
Mutterings
T’Owd Man’s 

In folklore T’Owd Man is a spirit that inhabits mines and caves. T’Owd Man of Bonsall is a carved figure of a miner that was taken to 
Wirksworth when St James church was being refurbished in the 1860s. It was said that strange noises coming from the old Ball Eye mine 

at the end of Church St. were of T’Owd Man muttering.
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– congratulations to Abigail, Benjamin 
and Daniel, no doubt with some help from 
Jackie and Barry!

Seen 
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3 High St.  
last month



CHURCH NEWS CHURCH DIARY

Church Floodlighting

This month, David Evans is 
particularly remembered through the 
lighting by all his family, particularly 
during the first week. Dr Jayme Rolls 
is also remembered at this time as a 
friend and an inspired teacher. The 
second week of February brings to 
mind with love Auntie Joan, for all 
her family. Jack Webster’s birthday 
on the 17th has special memories for 
Beryl, Jennie and all the family. 

John Sewry

February
St James
01  09.30 am   Sanctuary
08  09.30 am   Eucharist
15  11.00 am   Morning Worship
22  08.00 am   Eucharist

Village Life Church
Sunday
10:30 am Morning Worship
10:30 am UNO Sunday School
6:00 pm Prayer Meeting

Tuesday 7:00 pm Craft Club

Wednesday 7:00 pm House group 

Funday Family Service will be 
on Sunday 15 February 10:30 am to 
11:30 am followed by Lunch 

‘Call in for Coffee’ will be on Tuesday 
24 February 10 am – 12:00pm. A warm 
welcome to everyone

The Village Life Church will host Lent 
services each Wednesday at 7 pm, 
starting on February 25.

Bonsall Wesleyan  
Reform Chapel
Thanks to all who supported our 
Christmas events. We were pleased to 
send a donation of £175 to the British 
Heart Foundation. 

Sunday services during February 
alternate between 2.30 & 6.15 pm 
commencing Sunday 1 Feb at 2.30 pm.

Friday 20 February 2.00 – 4.00 pm 
Cuppa & Cake Afternoon.

All are welcome to join with us.

During Lent we will be sharing in the 
Bible Studies at the Village Life Church

Catholic Church Services
Our Lady and St. Teresa of Lisieux

Gorsey Bank, Wirksworth
Mass Sundays 9am, Holy Days 7pm

Service of Holy Communion every Wednesday morning at 10am
Contact Fr. Joseph Keogh (01773 743336)

Our Lady and St. Joseph Church
Bank Rd, Matlock

Mass times Saturdays 6pm, Sundays 8.30am & 10.30am, Holy Days 
9.30am & 7pm, Daily Mass Mondays and Fridays 7pm. Tuesdays – 

Thursdays 9.30am. Sacrament of Reconciliation – Fridays 6.30–7pm, 
Saturdays 10.30–11am, Adoration Thursdays and Fridays 7am–11pm

Contact Fr. Bernard Needham (582804)

There is a fortnightly newsletter listing ongoing events. On Sundays breakfast 
is available in the church hall after the 8.30 Mass and tea/coffee and biscuits 

after the 10.30 Mass. All are welcome.

We mark the cold month of February with 
a beautiful celebration of love. The shop 
shelves will be filling up with Valentine’s 
Day paraphernalia and hearts old and 
young will wait in anticipation to see 
if they have caught the attention of 
another. Every year I  am fully aware 
that this date exists, but every year I am 
rushing to Sainsbury’s at the 11th hour 
trying to find a card that tries to express 
the sentiments of love I have for my 
wife and the most acceptable box of 
chocolates I can get for under £5.

Please don’t get me wrong I love my 
wife. And although I may not be the 
‘Hollywood’ ideal of a romantic, I am 
definitely a massive advocate for LOVE.

The bible says that ‘God is love’ and 
that he loves you completely. And in 
turn he encourages us to be ‘imitators of 
God’ by ‘living a life of love’ (Eph 5:1&2). 
I  don’t think this is just a Christian 
calling either, I think that this needs to 
be the call of every human being.

When we look at the world we see 
that if we could just begin to love one 
another, if we could just try and see life 

in another person’s shoes, if we could 
just take the  time to think about the 
needs of other people worse off than 
us, then I believe it would go a long 
way in repairing the brokenness around 
us. You may think that it is not your 
responsibility to live your life that way, 
but unfortunately that is the problem. 
Too many people turn a blind eye to 
injustice and need, so it always exists.

At the end of our lives, it will not be 
the stuff we own that will show how rich 
we are, but the people we love. No-
one will kiss their telly goodbye on their 
deathbed, but they will want the hands 
of family and friends. We have to see 
that ‘stuff’ can fill our homes but cannot 
fill our hearts. Love is the only thing that 
matters.

I want to encourage you to find 
an  opportunity this February to love 
someone who needs it. Go out with 
a  heart of compassion and see who’s 
life you can change with a little bit of 
love and friendship.

Pastor Matthew Quinn

Wirksworth Team Ministry

Serving All Saints’ Alderwasley, St James’ Bonsall, All Saints’ Bradbourne, 
All Saints’ Elton, St James’ Brassington, St Margaret’s Carsington, 
Holy Trinity Kirk Ireton, St James’ Idridgehay, Holy Trinity Middleton 

and St Mary’s Wirksworth.

Contact: The Team Office, Parish Rooms, St. Mary’s Gate, Wirksworth, 
DE4 4DQ, Tel/Fax 01629 824707,  

email: teamoffice@wirksworthteamministry.co.uk. 
www.wirksworthteamminisrtry.co.uk



 LETTERS Mick Moor
Installations

Sycamore Cottage 
Puddle Hill, Bonsall, 
Tel: 01629 824376 

Mobile: 0797 4720991 
See the vast range 

of services offered by 
a small, private, local 

company: 

www.mickmoor.co.uk
Now updated with pages 

and pages of things for sale!

I would like to update everyone on 
the proposed building development in 
Uppertown and attempt to draw a line 
under the situation. I don’t normally 
use Mutterings to share my opinions 
and will not be replying to any further 
letters, although I am more than willing 
to discuss the matter in person directly 
with anyone. 

The planning application has been 
quashed after I successfully applied 
for a Judicial Review as I believed 
the Council had acted unlawfully in 
approving the planning permission. 
I  had tremendous support, advice and 
encouragement from a lot of people 
within the village and beyond, people 
who have a genuine concern for the 
preservation and conservation of our 
great village. 

To clarify the situation, everyone that 
I have spoken to that has supported our 
cause has no problem with affordable 
housing in the village, in the right 
location, with the right design and for 
village people. 

It has been suggested that it would 
be useful to form a  ‘Bonsall affordable 
housing committee’ asking for support 
from DDDC, where the committee could 
be proactive in suggesting plans and 
sites to DDDC, ensuring that people 
with local connections are given priority, 
rather than having unsuitable proposals 
thrust upon us. Although I would not 
want to be directly involved myself, 
I would give it my full support along with 
commitment from other villagers who 
have already expressed an interest. 

It is interesting to note that, only since 
the application has been quashed, 
people in authority have been heard to 
suggest that Bonsall people would have 
found it difficult to be considered for 
the proposed development due to the 
scoring system currently being used  – 
pity they didn’t admit this fact earlier. 
When it comes to ‘wasting ratepayers 
money’ the responsibility for wasting 
time and money lies directly with 
Derbyshire Dales District Council. No 
argument – this has been proven in law. 
They have tried to ride roughshod over 
local people without taking anyone’s 
opinions seriously and even ignoring 
the recommendations by committees 
within their own organisation. DDDC 
needs to look long and hard at its own 
structures and systems. They need to 
consult with local people and realise 
that we all have a voice that needs to be 
listened to and taken into consideration. 
This is democracy in action.

It would be great if we, as a village 
community, could be in charge of 
our own destiny in helping to provide 
accommodation for local people with 
the support of our District Council and 
government. People who have voiced 
different and sometimes conflicting 
opinions could become directly involved 
and channel their combined energy 
and efforts in attempting to provide 
affordable housing in our village.
Adrian Rollinson

Thank you so much to everyone who 
sent me such lovely cards and came 
to visit, and of course your prayers and 

 

 

 

 
 

  
 

 

 

 

 



offers of help. Everything has meant 
so much to me and my family. I have 
a six month journey ahead of me but I’ll 
get there. We have such a wonderful 
NHS service and it’s thanks to the 
Chesterfield and Northern General 
hospitals that the  aortic aneurism was 
found and operated on so quickly. 
Thank you again for your kindness. 
Norma Marshall

I write to apologise to any Slaley 
residents who were rudely awoken 
at 7.15  am precisely on Monday 
24 November, by the sound of me 
shouting  – nay – shrieking for help, 
peppered with the odd expletive which 
I didn’t know I knew! 

The reason for this was I had gone 
down to the stable to say good morning 
to the former love of my life – the horse 
formerly known as Rolo, but now known 
as something else which is not for a 
family publication. Having gone into the 
feed shed at the side, in his eagerness 
for his breakfast, Rolo managed to slide 
the bolt across on the door. Now, this 
has happened before but the bolt only 
just touched the hook on the other side 
and I was still able to open the door with 
a good shove, but with use and age – 
the door not me – the bolt slides more 
freely and I was locked in. 

It wouldn’t have been a problem if I 
had taken my own advice and had my 
mobile phone with me, or better still put 
something in the door to stop it shutting. 
Given the time of day I was not at my 
most alert, but I was now! 

Stood precariously on top of the  feed 
bin, so I could glimpse the outside world 
over the top of the door, I started to 
shout. Gently at first but rising rapidly 
to a crescendo that Pavarotti would be 
proud of. Eventually David heard my 
cries and appeared outside the house 
door, resplendent in socks and matching 
underpants – irrelevant that they 
matched but it is surprising what you 
notice when extremely stressed! Bless 
him, within seconds he had dressed, 
think B&Q advert, and was opening 
the door and by my side. We both shed 
a  tear, me in anger and frustration, he 
in mirth while the horse formerly known 
as Rolo scoffed his now cold breakfast. 
Serves him right!
Sam Bradley

I read with interest the stories on Fred 
Marples, whose mother Clara and my 
Nanna were sisters. We were lucky 
enough to visit Bonsall in November 
2013, and if you would be so kind to 
tell us anymore tales you have about 
my second cousin Fred, it would be 
appreciated. We did visit Chestnut 
Farm and met the current owners. Of 
course it is sad that the property is now 
holiday accommodation, but we have 
too move forward and if it is beneficial 
to the village, so be it ... that is progress. 
I  may visit Bonsall again as our 
daughter married an Englishman and 
they’re living in London for a few years. 
I looking forward to any response, and a 
thank you on behalf of the Marples and 
Hawley families for the kind words.

Joy Fiedler (joy.fiedler@bigpond.com)

Local milk from local farms
Early Morning Deliveries from

David Allsop’s Milk
Round

Fresh Milk
Organic Milk

Soya Milk
UHT Milk

Cream
Eggs

Fruit Juices
Milk and Eggs now also 
available 24/7 from the 
vending machine at Via 

Gellia Mill
To order call 01629 824795

LETTERS

Auto Engineering
18 Yeoman Street

Service and MOT
preparation

All makes of vehicle

Tel: 824537/822708
Fax: 01629 822708

 
 
 
 
 

The Play Mill 
 

Via Gellia Mills, Bonsall DE4 2AJ 
Telephone: 01629 824777 

www.playmill.co.uk 
 
 Climbing Frame 
 Sandpit 
 Sit and Ride Toys 
 Hot and Cold Food 
 
 Yoga Bugs, Mondays at 11am 
 Singing. 1st Wednesday in the month 1pm 
 Craft. Thursdays at 11am 
 Dinky Dancers Fridays at 11am 

 
+  

 
 
              

 

Indoor play for 1 - 8’s (or less than 4ft 8”) 
 

Birthday Parties from £7.95 per child 
Under 1yr 50p . 1-8yrs £4 for 2 hours 

Open 10am – 6pm, 6 days a week 
Fridays 10am-4pm 
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accounting services

 

  

 
 

 



VILLAGE NOTICEBOARD
Folk Carol Event at St James
Just a note to say a big ‘thank you’ to all 
of those who attended and contributed 
to the folk carols in December. A good 
time was had by all. Friends from 
Buxton came again this year to sing 
and then the school recorder group 
and choir were a marvellous addition. 
Restless Soles clog dancers provided 
a fantastic display all washed down with 
festive nibbles and tipples and ... as 
for fantastic The Boar’s Head ... tasty! 
Thanks to the generosity of those who 
were there, the retiring collection raised 
£120 which will be put to good use by 
Jigsaw and the food bank in Matlock.
Marion Heasman

Mothers Union

Thank you to everyone who supported 
the Kings Head Auction at the end of 
October and for the donation of £150 we 
were given. We are waiting to hear what 
Rita will be doing now she has finished 
her ‘A’ levels and if our fundraising must 
continue. Tickets for the Dale Diva 
concert in the Church on April 17 will be 
on sale from the first week in February. 
They will be priced at £10 and will 
include a drink. There will also be a raffle 
on the night. Tickets can be bought from 
me (824376), Pat Spencer (823501) or 
from Marian Heasman (821816). 

For our next meeting, which will be 
week later, February 18, we will join in 
with the first lent service.

Di Moor

Will Cinders go to 
the Ball? – it’s Panto Time 
again! 

The much anticipated Bonsall 
Primary and PTFA panto for 2015 
will be Cinderella. It will take place 
on 21  February at the school, with 
a  matinee at 2.30 pm and an evening 
performance at 7.30 pm. Tickets are £4 
for adults and £2.50 for children and are 
available from 1 February. Get them 
soon as they go very quickly! Contact 
Claire on 07739 763141 or the school 
on 822573.

YOUR FRIENDLY LOCAL 
TEA ROOMS, OPEN DAILY 
FOR BREAKFAST, LUNCH, 
HOT AND COLD DRINKS, 
CAKES ETC. MONTHLY 

THEME NIGHTS

 PLEASE ASK FOR DETAILS

Comfortable B&B  
accomodation 
and holiday 
apartment

1 Yeoman Street, Bonsall,  
DE4 2AA Tel: 01629 824814 

www.thefountainbonsall.co.uk 
enquiries@thefountainbonsall.co.uk

Some of the players in last year’s panto
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High quality local builders.
Architect approved.

Fully qualified.
30 years experience.

If it is a new build, extension,
restoration or repair .

Contact RICHARD WEBSTER
on 01629 824724

Mob 07812 348283

01629 825685

Did you see anything?

On Friday 16 January I returned home 
from delivering cattle to find my collie 
dog covered in blood laying outside 
my house. I took him to the vets and 
they have informed us that it is a clean 
wound which is a result of a knife or a 
sharp object being stabbed through his 
chest and through into his left shoulder 
joint. It has taken all use out of his leg 
and side. This happened between 
Thursday evening and 11 am Friday 
morning. If anybody saw anything or 
has any information please contact me.
Philip Boam,
Brumlea Farm, Uppertown  
07866 835629 

Bonsall’s Party in the Park

We have had an idea for a Village 
Meal to be followed by an evening of 
entertainment to help raise funds for 
village projects. We would like it to be 
a home grown affair, with all of the food 
and drink produced in the village (or as 
close as we can get it). We know we can 
get wonderful local meat and judging 
by the effort shown at the Horticultural 
Show, some wonderful vegetables too. 
It would be helpful, well essential really, 
if people could plant an extra row of 
vegetables and then donate them for 
the meal. At present we are looking at 
Saturday September 12 in the park, to be 
followed by home grown entertainment, 
‘Bonsall Entertains Bonsall’. We are 
hoping the event will be a celebration of 
Bonsall and its residents and hopefully 

we can also raise some money to 
benefit the village. There has been one 
meeting to look at the feasibility of this 
but no firm plans yet made. The next 
meeting is on Wednesday 18 February 
in the King’s Head at 7:30 pm. If you are 
interested in helping in any way or have 
any ideas to contribute, or just want to 
know more about the idea, then either 
come along to the meeting or give one 
of us a ring.
Jayne Allsop (824795) 
Ron Addis (826309)

Mobile Library

Bonsall has been blessed with 
an  excellent  mobile library service for 
many years. However, due to the cuts 
which Derbyshire County Council has 
to make, there was a consultation last 
year that resulted in many villages 
in Derbyshire losing their service 
and library workers losing jobs they 
enjoyed. Bonsall has been very lucky 
in retaining our service although in 
a reduced capacity. It used to visit every 
two weeks and stop in six places in 
the village including Uppertown. It will 
now be visiting monthly on a Friday 
stopping only once, though for a longer 
time, at The Fountain – dates beginning 
16 January, 13 February, 13 March from 
10.55 – 11.30 am. The bus is usually 
staffed by friendly workers and in my 
experience using the mobile library has 
been a very satisfying and personal 
service. Librarians go to great lengths 
to provide books that are ordered. They 
will phone to let you know if for some 

Cromford Garage
MOT, Service and Repairs 

to all makes of vehicles
Now selling & repairing 

tyres
Book in on 01629 823043 

or 07885 879652

Bake Love

Bespoke Cakes
 Rising to the occasion

You Choose the theme
You Choose the style

You Choose the flavour

You Choose the date
For further information please contact Doro Maginnis
Telephone: 01629 820132
Address: 1 Church Street, Bonsall, DE4 2AE

www.facebook.com/bakelovebespokecakes
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reason the bus can’t call as usual. 
I  imagine if the bus is only stopping at 
The Fountain it will be even more of 
a meeting place for library users. Also, 
it may be that some mobile library users 
(especially in Uppertown) may need 
help with carrying books or getting 
there. There are still cuts to be made. 
I don’t know how secure this revised 
service will be. However, I imagine our 
best chances of retaining it are to use it.
Andrea Webb 

Christmas Fair

Bonsall Primary School and PTFA would 
like to thank everyone who supported 
our Christmas Fair on Sat 29 November, 
by running a stall, attending or generally 
helping out. The event was a real success 
and our busiest ever. I know the children 
had a great time with the  singing, stalls 
and games and we hope you enjoyed it 
too. We managed to raise around £700 for 
the school which is an amazing effort and 
would not have been achieved without so 
much local support – so thank you again! 
Jane Falconer-White

Thank you

Thank you so much to all who collected 
and supported the Poppy Appeal in 
the village. It is very much appreciated. 
A total of £514.76 was raised. Thank 
you again. 
Norma Marshall

February

Kings Head
Sat 14 Valentine’s Night special 
menu – bookings essential.
Thurs 26 Wine tasting and cheese 
night. Limited spaces, £20 per head – 
book early.
Karaoke – last Saturday of every 
month with Tony

Barley Mow
7   9 pm John Gill Rock ‘n’ Roll Night
14 9 pm Jolly Jock

WHAT’S ON

The Kings Head
	 DE4 2AA
            01629 822703 

Valentine’s Night special 
menu – bookings 
essential.

26th February Wine tasting and cheese 
night. Limited spaces, £20 per head – 
book early.
Karaoke – last Saturday of every month 
with Tony.
Upstairs SKY SPORTS coming to the King’s 
Head ready for the 6 Nations, Rugby 
World Cup, Cricket, Premier League and 
much more.
The Pub is open:
Monday: 6.00 pm – 12.00 pm
Tues - Fri: 12.00 pm – 3.00 pm and 
5.30 pm – 12.00 am
Sat & Sun: 12.00 pm – 12.00 am

ROBIN MAYCOCK FAMILY
BUTCHERS & BAKERS

FREE HOME DELIVERIES 
TO BONSALL EVERY FRIDAY 

MORNING.

Beef, Lamb, Pork, Free range Chicken.
10 varieties of sausage.

Meat pies, Ready Meals, Puddings, 
Cheese, Eggs Fruit & Veg 

& much much more.
OUTSIDE CATERING OUR 

SPECIALITY
Call 01629 534333 for a brochure

& product list or view our website at
www.robinmaycockbutchers.co.uk 
We also supply the Barley Mow Inn

with meat for their wonderful bar meal 
menu. 

PARISH COUNCIL
Councillors received an update on 
the situation with regard to the Byway 
Open to All Traffic (BOAT) order on 
Moor Lane. Once the routes have been 
added to the definitive map and granted 
BOAT status, a Traffic Regulation Order 
(TRO) can be made. This is the only 
way to ban traffic on the route. DCC 
will take on board objections to the 
BOAT but they say dealing with those 
is likely to delay the process and may 
result in the matter being referred to 
appeal. In an appeal it is possible that 
the BOAT would be rejected and then 
a TRO could not be issued for the road. 
Councillors resolved that once the issue 
of the BOAT and TRO is dealt with they 
will then look at making appropriate 
representations to ensure that footpaths 
and bridle paths in the area are open for 
use. The Footpaths Officer from DCC 
will be invited to a future meeting to 
discuss the issue. Please talk to one of 
your Councillors or the Clerk if you want 
any further information on the process. 

The Planning Application for affordable 
housing at  Chestnut Farm has been 
withdrawn. It may be re-submitted 
pending additional research into the 
impact on the conservation area and the 

Parish Council will circulate information 
should this be the case. Councillor Barry 
and Pete Spencer have been working 
hard to clear the Park Bottom of rubbish 
and Councillors agreed to request an 
additional rubbish bin from DDDC. Ideas 
for improving the Park Bottom will be 
welcomed at the Annual Parish Meeting 
later in the year. Pete Spencer has 
been working hard over the Christmas 
period to make sure fallen trees were 
cleared and Councillors thanked him 
for his efforts. Councillors asked all 
residents to note that there has been a 
change in arrangements for dog waste 
bins. Dog waste (in bags) can now 
be put in the regular waste bins in the 
village. Councillor Barry has canvassed 
residents in Uppertown about the street 
light near Bonsall Camp which was 
turned off as part of the street light review 
that DCC undertook in 2012. Residents 
wish to have the light re-instated and 
Council agreed to pursue this.

Budget: it was proposed and agreed 
unanimously that budget V3 for 
2015/16 as tabled was approved with 
the following amendments which were 
intended to secure balances at the end 
of the 2015/16 of approximately £4500:

•	 Donations and Grants (General) to be 
reduced from £1000 to £500;

•	 Defibrillator costs to be reduced from 
£1500 to £1000;

•	 Bus Shelter works to be reduced from 
£1500 to £1000;

Precept: it was proposed and agreed 
unanimously that the Precept for 
2015/16 should be set at £10,934.

New Pay Scales: it was noted DALC 
had advised that the NJC pay increase 
of 2.2% applicable to the Clerk and 
RFO should also be applied to manual 
staff with effect from 1 January 2015; 
those staff would also be entitled to 
the NJC non-consolidated payments. 
The next meeting of the Parish council 
will be held on Tuesday 17 February at 
7.30pm. If you have an issue to wish 
to have added to the agenda please 
contact the Clerk.



VILLAGE GROUPS & RESOURCES
Allotments Mike Lynch 820096
Art Club Maurice Fellows 822765
Bonsall Barn Project 
Liz Stoppard/Mike Susko 823712
Bonsall Camp Matthew Quinn 
07988071682
Bonsall Church Bell Ringers 
Mellissa Welbourne 826303
Bonsall Community Development 
Trust Peter Greaves 822374 
Bonsall Map Wendy Bullar 825267
Bonsall Pensioners Fund Ron Brown 
822153
Bonsall Riders Club 
Jane Williams 825632
Carnival Committee 
Hazel Baldwin 824724
Chernobyl Children’s Lifeline Group 
Chris Broome  824512
Cromford Playgroup 
Karen or Jayne 07905 937371
Horticultural Society 
Ron Brown 822153
Kick-boxing 
Hayley Capewell 0777 3149935
Mothers Union Di Moor 824376
Neighbourhood Watch 
Alan David 822983
Open Gardens  Ollie Gerrish 824498
Parents & Toddlers Group 
(Thursdays 1.45-3pm in term time) 
Pigeon Club Gordon Hardy 823549
School Head, Lesley Murhall 822573
PTFA Theresa McClennon 580436
School Foundation 
Clerk, Norma Rickards 822257

RESOURCES
Bonsall Publications 

The Bonsall Map - folded £2.50 (+£1 
P&P to UK), wall poster £3.50 (+ £ 9.90 
P&P to UK), 

History book - £15 paperback, £25 
hardback. 

History Booklets - £2.50-3.00 or £10 for 
a pack of six.

Carnival Book - £9.99.  
All available from 19 High St.,DE4 2AS, 
Tel: 825267, pubs or Fountain Tea rooms 
History Walking Guides - £5 
Peter Greaves 822374

Rectory Room 
For bookings, contact Krystina Johnson 
on 823591

Village Hall 
For bookings, contact Leigh Johnson 
823591
Cost per session (a session is a morning, 
afternoon or evening): 
Village organisations:
£10 - one floor, £16 - both floors
Non-village organisations:
£20 - one floor, £30 - both floors
Village people private hire:
£25 - one floor, £35 - both floors
Non-village people private hire: 
£40 - one floor, £50 - both floors.

Note: an extra charge for functions where 
alcohol is sold: £20 for village organisa-
tions, £30 for non-village organisations, 
in addition to the hire charge.

TRAVEL SERVICES
Airports
Birmingham � 0844 5766000
East Midlands � 01332 852852
Manchester � 0161 4893000 

Bus services -TM Travel (M2)
Matlock. Monday to Saturday. 
Departing Fountain: 08.08*, 09.38, 
10.38, 11.38, 12.38, 13.38, 14.38, 
15.38*,16.38*, 17.38 (all 3 mins earlier at 
Abel Lane). 
Departing Co-op, Bakewell Rd: 
09.15,10.15, 11.15,12.15, 13.15, 14.15, 
15.15* 16.15*, 17.15. 
* Saturdays and school holidays only
No Sunday or Bank Holiday service. 
Pensioners free after 9.30 am. Details 
from Traveline: 0871 2002233. 

Derby. Service 212. Thursdays 9.05am 
from the Fountain, depart from Eagle 
Centre Market at 13.30. 

Taxis 822072, 813774, 826060, 
07967 273237, 07815 773706
Train services � 0845 7484950
Travel line 	 � 0870 6082608

USEFUL NUMBERS
Health:
Chemists Hannage Brook 821750,  
Wirksworth 822607
Dentists Matlock 584746, 55645, 
582218, 56558
Doctors NHS Direct 	  � 0845 4647
Hannage Brook    	            822434
Hospitals

Chesterfield � 01246 277271
Derby City � 01332 340131
Derbys Royal � 01332 347141
Whitworth � 580211 

Non-emergencies			  111
Derbyshire County Council � 580000

derbyshire.gov.uk
Out of Hours numbers              536673, 
	 or ‘Call Derbyshire’ 533190 or 0845 
6058058

Derbyshire Dales District Council
All enquiries	  � 761100
Building control	 � 761321
Meeting dates	  	  � 761300
Energy efficiency grants � 761304
Environmental health	  � 761212
House improvement grants � 761118
Local plan	  � 761251
Payments	  � 761254
Recycling	  � 761215
Refuse collection	  � 761215
Street cleaning	 � 761215
Swimming: 
	 Matlock (Arc) � 581322
 	 Wirksworth � 824717
Planning	  � 761336
Sports	  � 761380
Tourist information:
	 Matlock	  � 583388
	 Matlock Bath	   � 583834
Trading Standards 	  � 585858
www.derbyshiredales.gov.uk

Electricity emergencies � 0800 0568090
Fire station, Matlock 	  � 582849
Gas leaks 	  � 0800 111999
Household Waste Recycling Centre,  
Harrison Way, Darley Dale, DE4 2LF. 
Open 8.30 - 6.00 daily. 
Mobile Library Monthly 2nd Fridays at 
the Fountain, 10.55-11.30am ring 01773 
824333
Police/Safer Neighbourhoods 101
(PCs Matt Winterbottom and Sue Lester) 
� or matlock.neighbourhoods@derbyshire.
pnn.police.uk.
Crimestoppers 		    0800 555111
Victim support 	  	            825544
Antisocial behaviour coordinator   761187
Community safety 	            761101
Vets Matlock 582844, Matlock 581234, 
Wirksworth 823034
Water emergencies � 0800 7834444

EDITORIAL POLICY
We welcome news, views and letters on any topic provided they are attributed to an author. We review all items for obvious libellous 
or offensive material, but we cannot check for factual content. Please do not send letters which are “not for publication”. If you have 
strong feelings about what is or is not said in Mutterings, please either write to us or join the group of volunteers who enable the 
production of this village newsletter. Back issues of T’Owd Man’s Mutterings can be found on the Bonsall Village website - www.
bonsallvillage.org. Please note that your articles will appear on the website and can be picked up by search engines.



Answers to prize crossword no. 57: Winner was Mr A. Armstrong
Across: 5. Stargazer. 8. Chic. 9. Mincepie. 10. Libido. 11. Drying. 13. Stigma. 
15. Island. 16. Haunting. 18. Talc. 19. Beatitude. 
Down: 1. Stocking. 2. Crimbo. 3. Banned. 4. Tete. 6. Christmas. 7. Winningly. 
12. Yuletide. 14. Aristo. 15. Ingots. 17. Noel.

CROSSWORD  No 58

Across:
5. Saint leant clumsily, surrounded by 
grapes? Yes, on 14th! (9)
8. Lisa, possibly, in common attire? (4)
9. Fair maid (blooming) tumbled down. 
Caught by first of skiers roaming off 
piste. (8)
10. Learner trappen in Bay – gets 
disease. (6)
11. Enliven (beer, ale, wine and 
nuts). (6)
13. Passionate, but daren’t have 
a fling! (6)
15. Mighty Miss Johnson (e.g.) had two 
husbands and indulged in this! (6)
16. American lawyer takes lid off the 
wrong way exposing Dai’s flower. (8)
18, God revealed in eleventh oracle. 
(4)
19. Have a short holiday in prison? No, 
quite the opposite! (9)

Down:
1. Former Tory leader dashed inside 
and delivered aggressive speech. (8)
2. Look after garden? Not at this type 
of accommodation! (6)
3. Arm this first man on moon so that 
he’s not weak. (6)
4. Eat up, lady! (4)
6. Derby cap for Jimmy Anderson? 
(6,3)
7.  Miss Johnson (see 15) would have 
had two of this! (9)
12. Quite like a swift pint at bedtime? 
(8)
14. Initially, teach our daughters the 
French walk feebly! (6)
15. Batty bit of church. (6)
17. Loaf about with this youngster? (4)

Collective nouns
What is the collective noun for a group of hummingbirds?

Answer to Collective nouns: A Bouquet



CLASSIFIED ADS

Acupuncture
Acupressure

& Remedial
Massage

Acupuncture
Acupressure

& Remedial
Massage

Specialist treatment of
acute and chronic pain
including:

Sciatica
Backpain
Frozen shoulder
Migraine
Fybromyalgia
also irritable bowel, fatigue, 
depression, anxiety, asthma

Tel: 01629 580380
Mel Pickering MSc DipAc NTTA

Matlock Physiotherapy Centre, Edgefold Road

 

 

 

H. Strange & Son 

Electrical Engineers est. 1959 

The Fountain, The Dale, Bonsall 

 
• Domestic lighting and power systems 

• Night Storage Heating 

• Fire Alarm Systems 

• Emergency Lighting Systems 

• Telephone Extensions 

• Inspection Testing & Certification 

• Portable Appliance Testing 

• Emergency Callouts 

• Fault Finding & Rectification 

• Electric Underfloor Heating Systems 

• Minor Works & Repairs 

• Boiler & Central Heating Controls 

DCC Trusted Trader 

Free competitive quotations on all our 
services 

Tel:  01629 823241 

Email:  hstrangeandson@hotmail.co.uk 
Web:  www.hstrangeandson.co.uk 

 

Editorial Group
Hazel Baldwin	 824724

Keith Falconer	 823406

Peter Fellows	 825267

Karen Firth	 823311

Julie Hamilton	 824819

Charlotte Harris	 0754 3066360

Tanya Ivanova	 0785 6247235

Nina Langton	 823736

Pam McInally	 826306

Ricky & Jeanette Moss 826557

Please send us your news, views, 
stories and diary events by noon 
Friday 20 February 2015 to: Editorial 
Group, 19 High St. or by e-mail to: 
mutterings@hotmail.com

Window cleaning. Pure water reach 
and wash pole service for residential or 
commercial properties. Ladder clean-
ing, gutter clearing house cleaning and 
car washing. Tel:  07531  485806 or 
07964 732719

Holiday Cottages. Chestnut Farm, Up-
pertown. Five cottages can accommo-
date between 2 and 10 people. Phone 
Mike Nutting for details on 0779 9516128.

Picture Framing. Market Place, Wirk-
sworth. Complete bespoke service, you 
name it we frame it, over 100 different 
mouldings in stock, very competitively 
priced. Mon to Sat open 10 to 5; closed 
on Weds. Tel 824994

Ofsted Registered Childminder in Sla-
ley now has vacancies on Mondays and 
Tuesdays all day and Friday mornings. 
Please call Emma on 01629 820252 or 

email emmac75@hotmail.co.uk for more 
information.

Photography by Ian Daisley  – family 
portraits, weddings, motorcycles, land-
scapes, tuition & private commissions. 
Tel. 07918 687624. 
www.iandaisleyphotography.com, 
www.probikeart.co.uk
www.highstonegallery.co.uk

Boxed and classified adverts are regarded as commercial 
advertising and attract a fee. Please call Peter Fellows for 
information about rates and lineage. 
Copy for commercial advertising must be with us by the 
tenth of the month before you wish the advert to be placed. 
Items for sale and wanted are free to villagers and can be 
submitted to mutterings@hotmail.com or hand-written to 
19 High St.

    Brookside Business Services 
    T: 07765 809580   
    E: bbs.bonsall@gmail.com 
        
  Let us take the admin hassle out of your business. 
  We provide a wide range of business services from  
  bookkeeping to credit control for just a small monthly 
  fee.      
  Our core services are:     
  Bookkeeping  Payroll    
  VAT returns Invoicing and credit control 
        
  CALL US TO DISCUSS HOW WE CAN HELP YOU 

 

GARETH BLOOD
CHIMNEY RE-LINING

STOVES FITTED

01629 825533


